
 
 

BANGOR BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING 
HELD AT 197 PENNSYLVANIA AVENUE, BANGOR, PA 

 
MINUTES                                                                                                       FEBRUARY 8, 2021 7:00PM 
   
CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE TO FLAG 
 
ROLL CALL 
 Members Present   
 James W. Kresge   
 Michael J. Bilotta – via Zoom  
 James Augustine – via Zoom  
 Rosemarie Capone  
 Robert Goffredo, Sr. – via Zoom 
 Krista Ashmore  
 Others Present:   
 Nathaniel J. Dysard, Borough Manager  
 Brooke Kerzner, Mayor – via Zoom 
 David J. Ceraul, Esq., Solicitor – via Zoom 
 Absent: 
 Daryl Gutierrez, Junior Council Member 
 Barry G. Schweitzer 
 
 
ACTION ITEMS: 

1. A MOTION to approve the minutes dated January 11, 2021 and January 25, 2021 was made by 
Bilotta, seconded by Augustine.  All were in favor. MOTION carried.  

2. A MOTION was made by Capone, seconded by Goffredo to approve the Tax Collector 
Compensation Ordinance # 995.  All were in favor.  MOTION carried.   

3. A MOTION was made by Augustine, seconded by Capone to approve the amended Police 
Directive 3.6.7 (Audio/Video Recording System).  All were in favor.  MOTION carried. 

4. Manager Dysard and Council discussed the challenges the borough faced regarding winter storm 
Orlena.  Council President Kresge and Manager Dysard praised Public Works, the Police and Fire 
Departments for their efforts during the storm.  

 
 
COUNCIL COMMENTS: 

1. Chief Felchock stated that the department received their new hybrid police vehicle. 
2. Mayor Kerzner stated that she performed a wedding and toured the YMCA.  Kerzner also thanked 

Public Works, the Police and borough staff for handling all the snowstorm concerns. 
3. Council Member Ashmore praised Public Works and the Police Department regarding their efforts 

during the snowstorm. 
4. Council Member Capone will discuss this year’s summer basketball league at the March Park 

Board meeting. 
5. Solicitor Ceraul commended Public Works on their work during the snowstorm. 
6. Council Member Goffredo stated that Columbia Fire Company will be serving Lenten dinners 

beginning February 19th.  
7. Council Member Bilotta stated that Public Works did a great job with the snowstorm. 
8. Council President Kresge commented that the City Director of Bangor Wales reached out to 

Manager Dysard.  He is contacting all the leaders of 11 Bangor’s worldwide for a youth outreach 
Zoom project.  Kresge will contact the Bangor School District for their input regarding the project.  
 

 
ADJOURNMENT: 



 
 
A MOTION to adjourn the meeting and go into Executive Session at 7:27 P.M. to discuss real estate and 
personnel matters, with no action to follow was made by Capone, seconded by Ashmore.  All were in favor. 
MOTION carried. 
 
 
                                                                Respectfully Submitted, 
                                                                Tracy Palmer, Secretary  

 


